GUN CLUB

SANTA MARIA GUN CLUB
Minutes of the Board/Membership Meeting
October 15, 2024

Meeting was called to order at 6:00PM with the flag salute.

Board members present: Diana Peck, John Dwyer, Dave Peck, Karen Cobb, Randy Shorts, Jake
Moskowitz, Corby Poulis and Brad McNulty. Absent was Bill Craig.

John D moved to waive the reading of the minutes of the previous Board meeting, Karen C 2"
Motion was approved unanimously.

Karen C moved to waive reading and approve the financial statements from Sept 2024. John
D 2. Motion was approved unanimously.

Dave P presented 9 new members for approval, Club membership now stands at 333. John D
moved to waive reading and approve the new members. Jake M 2" Motion was approved
unanimously. The list of all new members will be included with the minutes of the meeting

Diana P reported that the mobile home tenant had brought in 2 month’s rent checks since the
last board meeting, but was still one month behind and now owes for Oct as well. It was
decided to draft an updated rental agreement and raise the rent to $1870 per month.

Dave P reported that there had been some minor damage to the dining hall floor by renters
using excessive amounts of water in cleaning. The deposit for the rental was withheld, but
may or may not be enough to cover the damage. Brad M suggested another contractor to get
a repair quote from.

Diana P reported that Kym Hughes has offered to officiate, at no charge, Big 50 shoots once or
twice a month to allow local shooters to accumulate ATA registered targets during the winter
and spring months. Corby P suggested we charge $15 per 50-target event, plus the requisite
ATA and CGSTA daily fees. Karen C moved to approve Big 50 shoots on Thursday nights for
$15 per event plus fees, Brad M 2"% Motion was approved unanimously.

Diana P stated the need to form a nomination committee for the upcoming Board of Director
elections. All present agreed to stand for election or continue in their positions, and would
advise the Board if anyone they knew expressed an interest in running for a Board position.

John D reported the pistol range was running well, though traffic has just slowed down a bit.
Jake M reported that parts for the ventilation system repairs were in and could be installed
within a week.



Dave P reported the trap machine rebuild has been paid for and scheduled, but wouldn’t take
place until next February. The pre-payment was necessary to qualify for keeping the NRA
grant already received.

We have a good supply of ammo and components, and quite a bit of shotgun powder now.

Dave P reported that there were Archery events coming up including the inaugural 3D
Walking Archery shoot Nov 9. Details would be included in the Club email coming out soon.

Brad M reported that he was going to opening the trap range on Thanksgiving Day for anyone
that wanted to come out and shoot. Notice would be posted in the Club and in the email.

It was decided to purchase buckles, without coins, for Christmas shoot awards this year. 2
buckles for the 50-target events, and one buckle for the 100-target overall champion.

It was decided to draw for the Youth Trap Team shotgun raffle at the Christmas Party.
John D moved to adjourn. Karen C 2", Meeting adjourned at 7:06pm
Respectfully submitted, Dave Peck, Secretary

***Next Board Meeting will be November 19 2024



